
 

MISSION FOCUSED…VALUED AIRMEN 

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
6TH AIR MOBILITY WING (AMC) 

MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE, FLORIDA 

 
1 Aug 2019 

 
MEMORANDUM FOR MACDILL INN LODGING GUESTS 
 
FROM: 6 FSS/FSVL  MacDill Inn 
 7637 Bayshore Blvd. bldg. 350 
 MacDill AFB FL 33621-5502  
 
SUBJECT: Air Force Lodging Transformatiom Update AF Reserves UTA Payment  
 
1. IAW with DOD Directive 18-007 dated 21 November 2018- Conversion of DOD Temporary 
Duty and Permanent Change of Station Lodging to Fully Nonappropriated Fund Operations. 
 
2.  MacDill Inn Lodging will become 100% NAF funded lodging operation effective 1 Oct 2019, 
this will require MacDill lodging to operate soley from NAF generated funds only. 
 
3.  AF Reserves UTA Payments. All AF Reserve Units  utilizing our Lodging facility for UTA 
weekends, they will need to contact the 6 CONS to establish a BPA between their Reserve Unit and Air 
Force Lodging. Once the BPA is established, then the Reserve unit can use their GPC as a payment 
method. This will ensure lodging is getting payment in a timely manner.  
 
4. If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at 813-828-4259 x 2004.  
 
 
       
 
 
      PAUL A. W. CHONG, NF-IV 
         Lodging Manager 
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